RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED
DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES
February 18, 2016

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council met on February 18, 2016 at 2:30 p.m.  Ms. Lucas called the meeting to order at 2:34 p.m. 

The following members were present:  Stephanie Lucas, Amanda Johnson, Nick Newton, Amy Hoorn, and Janelle Poppe, Secretary
	
I. OPENING BUSINESS
A.   RECOGNITION OF VISITORS
Terrie Morgan and Chris Wise were recognized.

B. AGENDA APPROVAL
The agenda was reviewed and approved.

II. COMMITTEE REPORTS
There were no committee reports for this month.

III. PTA – CHECKING ACCOUNT REVIEW
The committee reviewed the January statement in January. 

IV. JANUARY MINUTES – The minutes from January 28, 2016 were approved as presented by the committee.

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS
The financial reports were reviewed and approved.  

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS
The following reports were reviewed by Committee:
Preschool – One child was injured on the playground; 
First Grade – Two students were injured in the restroom;
Fourth Grade – One student was injured in the classroom and one was injured in the stairwell.

VII. STUDENT/SCHOOL SUCCESS STORES/GOALS/NEEDS
~	Writing Committee has received Four Square resources. 
~	JaSana Williams represented Rineyville Elementary in the district wide Spelling Bee.
~ 	Cheerleaders and basketball players participated in end of year tournament at North Hardin High School.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS
Staffing Allocations for 2016-2017. Ms. Lucas was pleased to announce that Rineyville will retain all staff positions currently in place. There will be an additional FMD unit that will go in room 138. Ms. Lucas asked that staff think about space and where to add one more teacher should the need arise.

ESS Budget - Mrs. Harris stated the budget has been revised due to staff changes. The revision should carry the school until the end of the school year.

2016 – 2017 Opening Day for Teachers. Ms. Lucas stated that she would like to change opening day.  While there will still be a review of district policies and updates, she would like to visit the neighborhoods of our students. All staff members would participate in a parade-like walk through and distribute books to the children. Ms. Lucas is looking at the Dollar General Grant to purchase the books. Ms. Morgan stated that she has books in storage that could be used as well. Ms. Lucas asked the Committee to think about her proposal and alternate plans in case of inclement weather. This topic will be discussed in more detail at a later date.

FRC Two-Year Plan. Chris Wise attended the meeting to present the plan for approval. Following review and discussion and upon motion made by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mrs. Hoorn and carried unanimously, the FRC Two-Year Plan was hereby approved.

Updates. Ms. Lucas stated that five cameras have been installed throughout the school. The new Chrome Books and charging cart have been received.  Training will be done in the near future by Central Office.

IX. ADJOURNMENT
                   Ms. Lucas adjourned the meeting at 3:28 p.m.


___________________________                                        _________________________
Stephanie Lucas, Chairperson                                          Janelle Poppe, Secretary     

Date_______________________                                        Date_____________________

